Board Meeting Minutes – January 12, 2015
			
The January 12, 2015 Board Meeting for the Central Missouri CPCU Society Chapter was called to order at 7:35 a.m. with Chapter President Lori Meyer presiding.  Those present were:  Lori Meyer, Andrea Stockman, Bill Johnston, Diane Kidwell, Joe Jackson, Jon Erickson, Joe Knollenberg, Lyn Scrivner, Matt Bronson, Monica Pfeiffer, Monica Salmons, Robin Shock, Shawn Knauts, Scott Mackey, Tammy Canton, and Tami Gessling.  All Chapter Committees were represented. 
President Lori Meyer presented the audit report of 2014 treasurer books completed by Todd Weyler and Tim Gettinger.  All was found to be in good order.  She also presented the 2014 budget to actual expenses report.  The budget originally projected a shortfall; however, the chapter won $500 from the Society and Lori Meyer’s and Shawn Knauts’ trip to the leadership summit was paid for by Shelter and not charged to chapter. 
President Meyer then presented the chapter‘s 2015 budget, based on membership report from society of 171 members, 1 retiree member and 13 candidates.  Bill Johnston suggested we recognize our retiree member at a future meeting.   Lori mentioned that Shelter employees didn’t receive 2015 invoices from the Society and she had to call the Society to get an invoice.  This invoice has been received and awaiting approvals to submit payment.   She then reviewed each committee’s budget.
· COE – Budget proposal included $25 for this committee. Robin Shock confirmed she does not need any money in budget so Lori will remove that amount from the final 2015 budget. 
· Program – Lyn Scrivner said the program agenda for the year is almost completely set up.  March 10 meeting topic is on drones.  December meeting speaker from KC will talk about Interest Groups. 
· Good Works/Networking – Joe Knollenberg is still looking for areas of opportunity to serve community. 
· I-Day – Monica Pfeiffer said the I-Day venue is the Reynolds Alumni Center this year. She also included speaker travel cost in the budget this year. The committee welcomes any suggestions and speaker recommendations.  Date set for September 23. Need to include a “save the date” in the February meeting invitation. 
· Candidate Development – Tammy Canton said Matt Schwartz mentioned there may be interest in 2 classes this year – 540 & 530. If that happens, we will need to buy materials for 530. The budget should be able to cover this cost if needed.
· Membership – Diane Kidwell represented the committee in Brent Truesdell’s absence. She confirmed the budget for postage is all that is needed. 
· Education – Andrea Stockman and Bill Johnston budgeted $1000 for MU risk management scholarship, but since program not fully developed they plan to just make a contribution to the program instead. Senior essay scholarship flyer will be sent out with February meeting invitation. CPD count is now at 50 but waiting to run report closer to next meeting.  They plan to hand out more tumblers for CPD qualifiers. No need to buy more rewards at this time. AINS 21 course – they plan to set up 14-week lunch tutoring session to help students going through course at Shelter.  If it goes well, will see about expanding this.  This was put under Education committee instead of Candidate Development because this group is not yet pursuing CPCU.  
· Spread the Word – Diane Kidwell said the budget amount is the same as last year.  She is asking for any new ideas to spread the word.  40 tumblers left.  Will give 7 tumblers to Program Committee for door prizes, leaving 33. Bill Johnston mentioned we need to make sure we don’t give new designees the same gift as we give to them as CPD qualifiers. Diane also mentioned we need to make sure number of subjects in photos submitted to Pulse in Columbia newspaper need to be 5 or less.  We will offer chapter shirts again this year.  Matt Bronson recommended keeping shirt order promotion on the website. Lyn Scrivner suggested promoting wearing the shirts to chapter meetings for prize drawing.  $10 gift card prizes will come out of Spread the Word budget.  Will need to include reminder in all meeting invitations. 
· Website - Matt Bronson said our chapter finished 6th or 7th nationally in 2014.  He suggests having 3 competitions throughout the year.  New idea is every time a member submits content they are entered into a prize drawing. Monica Salmons suggested posting criteria for website content as part of the contest.  Matt suggested posting monthly meeting invitation to website. Instead of sending as attachment, send email link to invitation on website and include separate link to pictures of last month’s meeting in meeting invitation email.  Matt mentioned that the latest membership number on website is 183. Matt asked for us to let him know about any events that need to be put on the website calendar.  Kirk Arnold has mentioned interest in taking on lead role in committee later this year or next. 
· New Designee Luncheon – Monica Salmons said the lunch is typically $15 each. Monica will research additional gift options in lieu of tumblers.  She will work on getting this set up for late August or early September. 
· Admin Expenses & Planning Meetings – President Meyer reviewed budgeted expenses.  No questions.
· Training & Meeting Expenses – President Meyer said we budgeted for the chapter to pay travel expenses for Monica Pfeiffer and Joe Jackson to attend the Leadership Summit in April, and part of the expenses to send Lori to Annual Meeting.  Shawn Knauts and Lori Meyer also plan to attend the Leadership Summit but expenses will be paid by employer. 
Bill Johnston made a motion to approve the 2015 budget, Robin shock seconded, all in favor.  Budget was approved. 
President Lori Meyer reviewed the new 2015 COE Operating Plan and chapter goals given by the Society, along with chapter plans to complete.  We have a new requirement to create a transition succession plan.  These will need to be created by board and committee chairs.  The Society also has a requirement that a minimum of 1 chapter officer to attend leadership summit.  Chapter has plans to work with Fred Travis to develop and establish connection with new Gamma Iota Sigma chapter at MU. 
Upcoming 2015 program dates and locations were discussed.   Most of the program locations are firm, but a few locations are still tentative.  Monica Salmons said that consistency in location is good. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monica Salmons mentioned another idea for Good Works – a school supply drive. Robin Shock also mentioned Food Bank buddy pack program in May and coordinating school supply drive in conjunction with I-Day, along with coat drive – “Coats and Crayons.” 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Shawn Knauts 										
Chapter Secretary

